

22nd November 2023

Dear Hadley Parents,

## **Great News for all Parents – Drop and Go!**

From Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> November the Primary Gate will be open from 8:15am so parents can drop their children early to school. This is to help reduce the amount of traffic outside the Phase 1 gate in the mornings.

The children will come in through the Phase 1 gate and be supervised by Phase 1 staff members in the Key Stage 1 playground.

Parents will not be able to accompany their children into school when using the Drop and Go!

One of the Phase 1 Leaders will be at the Phase 1 gate every morning at 8:15m to facilitate the Drop and Go!

The school day will continue to begin at 8:30am and the Phase 1 gate will continue to be closed at 8:45am.

Remember that Hadley is a family school, where children are safe and cared for -a wonderful place to be, so why not arrive earlier, and start the day with a free breakfast! From 7:30am -8:15am.

Yours sincerely,

Zoë Thompson Principal